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MANAGEMENT BULLETIN #358
DATE:   
 December 2, 2009
TO:         
 LAA and LTOS development staff, and other related persons

 working with the Rental Housing Support Program
FROM:   
April Lasker


    
Manager, Rental Housing Support Program

RE:         
Over Income Households after an Interim Recertification 
This Management Bulletin is to inform you of a new policy related to households over the income limit after an interim recertification has been processed.
Households that are over the RHS Program’s established income limit after the processing of an Interim Recertification will enter into a Transitional Contribution period immediately.
This bulletin will also be posted on IHDA’s website and available either through searching the website or listed in the RHS Program section.
Changes to related documents: Compliance Manual:

     Section 8: Continuing Household Participation, Part D
Reason for change:  To establish a policy for households over the Program income limits after an interim recertification has been processed.
Detail of change:  If a participating household is determined to be over the RHS Program’s 30% Area Median Income limit after the processing of an interim recertification, the household will enter into a Transitional Contribution period effective the date of the interim recertification.  At the time of what would have been the household’s anniversary date, another recertification will be done.  If the household’s income continues to be over the 30% of Area Median Income limit, the household will remain in the Transitional Contribution period for one year, following the same policies for households paying a Transitional Contribution.  If the household’s income is at or below 30% of the Area Median Income, the household’s tenant contribution would be adjusted accordingly and the household would continue to participate in the Rental Housing Support Program.
If you have any questions, please contact the Rental Housing Support Program Manager

at 312-836-5200.
